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Parent/Carer/Guardian Opinion Survey  
I would like to thank the 24 families who have taken the time to 

fill out the Parent/Guardian Opinion Survey so far. If you have 

received an invitation and are still to undertake the survey, you 

may still be able to get it completed this afternoon before the deadline closes. 

Building Works 
The building works are moving ahead at a strong pace, and it is great to see the development 

every day. This is always the case with a build – when you can see the ‘big stuff’ happening it 

appears to be moving quickly. We have had the wall framing delivered to the site and this was 

starting to be installed this week on the west end of the building. The rest of the framework, on 

the middle and east section, is coming along in leaps and bounds. It is worth a drive by –  

especially at the moment while the huge crane is in operation. 

College Captain Speeches  
Today our applicants for College Captains 2024 – Zoe Bryce, Tyson Funston, Ben Greenaway, 

Scarlett Hand, Demi Leach, Owen Lowe and DustyRaiyn McIntyre – presented to the Year 7 to 

11 students and staff about why they should be considered for the role of College Captain.  

Following the presentations, students from those year levels, along with the staff, were invited 

to vote for their preference of College Captain. With some students not at school on Friday, the 

voting will be collated early next week, and an announcement made prior to the end of term. 

New Student Broad-Brimmed Hats 
On Tuesday, at the end of a practice Fire Drill, all our students and staff were given a new 

broad-brimmed school hat. These hats have the College Logo on them and are also reversible 
with each student’s House colours inside. These hats will be a great addition to our uniform, 
and while they are not compulsory at this stage, they certainly fill the SunSmart requirements 

for Terms 1 and 4. Thanks to Tania for her work in securing the grant for these hats which  
certainly look great. 

R U OK Day? 
On Monday, we celebrated R U OK Day?  R U OK? Day is a National Day of Action when we 

remind Australians that every day is the day to ask, 'Are you OK?' and start a meaningful  
conversation whenever they spot signs that someone they care about might be struggling with 
life. It was great to be joined by the Primary School from 12:30 pm to share in a range of  

activities and a BBQ lunch and to be able to ask each other R U OK? Thanks to Tania and her 
band of helpers who ensured that the day was a success. 

Principal’s Report 
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Year 10 Work Experience 
Next week, our Year 10 students will be undertaking work  

experience at a range of employers both locally and beyond. I am 

sure they will all have a great week and learn something about 

their chosen field. It is important to remember that it is just as  

important to confirm a career path as it is to find out it is not the right path for you. I look  

forward to hearing about everyone’s week. 

Last Day of Term – Footy Colours 
Next Friday, is the last day of term and it has traditionally been our Footy Colours Day.  
Students will be dismissed at 2:00pm as is our usual arrangement across all three schools. 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 

Saturday, 9th September — VSSS Dance Concert  - Melbourne 

Monday, 11th - Friday, 15th September – Yr. 10 Work Experience 

Friday, 15th September — Yr. 8 Active Girls Brunch - Natimuk  

Friday, 15th September – Last day of Term 3 - 2pm Finish - Footy Colors’ Day 
Monday, 2nd October —  First Day of Term 4 
   
   
Tony Hand 
Principal 

   

          
 

 

   
   

 

 

Principal’s Report 
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Sun Smart Hats 
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   SRC — Last Day of Term 3 
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Office News 
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School Attendance Information 
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Enviro Week was an exciting and educational experience for the Year 9 students at our 
school. The week-long event aimed to raise awareness about environmental issues 
and promote sustainable practices among the students. Throughout the week, the 
students engaged in various activities that allowed them to learn about ecosystems, 
biodiversity, water quality, and wildlife conservation. 
 

On Monday and Tuesday, the students embarked on a camping trip to the Goode's, 
who live on local conservation land. Guided by representatives from Landcare and 
Trust for Nature, the students learned about the importance of reforestation and its 
impact on ecosystems. They actively participated in planting trees and native ground 
cover, which not only helped to restore the natural habitat but also contributed to  
offsetting carbon emissions. 
 

During their time at the Goode's, the students also had the opportunity to learn about 
ecosystems and the significance of biodiversity. Volunteers from Landcare and Trust 
for Nature provided informative sessions, highlighting the interdependence of  
different species within an ecosystem. The students gained a deeper understanding 
of how each organism plays a crucial role in maintaining a balanced and healthy  
environment. Furthermore, fauna and flora surveys were conducted during the  
camping trip. The students were taught how to identify different species of plants and  
animals, with a particular focus on threatened frogs. They discovered several  
threatened frog species in their surroundings, which further emphasised the  
importance of conserving these delicate creatures. In addition to terrestrial  
ecosystems, water ecosystems were also explored during Enviro Week.  
 
On Wednesday, the students completed water quality tests in a nearby dam  
ecosystem. They learned about the factors that affect water quality and how it  
impacts aquatic life. This hands-on experience allowed them to understand the  
significance of preserving clean water sources for both human and animal  
populations. On the Thursday was an exciting day as the students visited Andrew 
Borg's wildlife rehabilitation site. Here, they had the opportunity to witness a range of 
threatened and endangered animals up close. The visit provided valuable insights into 
the challenges faced by these species and the efforts being made to protect and  
rehabilitate them. The students were inspired by the dedication of Andrew Borg and 
his team in preserving wildlife. 
 
To conclude the week, Friday was designated as rewards day. The students had a 
great time at the Zone, for some roller-skating and laser tag. This day served as a  
reward for their active participation and engagement throughout Enviro Week. 
 
Overall, Enviro Week was a resounding success, providing the Year 9 students with a 
comprehensive understanding of environmental issues and the importance of  
conservation. Through hands-on activities, educational sessions, and visits to relevant 
sites, the students gained practical knowledge and developed a sense of  
responsibility towards the environment. Big thanks to Andrew Borg for Landcare, Trust 
for Nature and Miss Brown and Miss Goode for organising everything. 

Yr. 9 Enviro Week 
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Yr. 9 Enviro Week Photos 
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Past Student Achievements 
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Good Luck to all participants in the 
VSSS Dance Spectacular in Melbourne! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

VSSS Dance Spectacular 
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 State School Shoot 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

On Monday, 4th September, Millie Hando, Dion Flanagan 

and Zoe Bryce attended the State School Shoot in Echuca. 

They all competed extremely well against the other     

competitors.  

You all should be very proud of the way you represented 

the College and be proud of your efforts. We thank Kristie 

Bryce for transporting the      

students; this was very much 

appreciated. 

Well Done. 
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 Yr. 9 SEPEP 
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Entry Forms Available from the General Office               

at the College... 

2023 St. Arnaud Show 
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 2023 Energy Breakthrough 

 
 

 

 

 

EXPRESSION OF INTEREST FOR THE 2023 SCHOOL  

ENERGY BREAKTRHOUGH PROGRAM 

 

It is that time of year where the College begins its preparations for the 

Energy Breakthrough Program (EBT). This year we will look to have 

two teams — a Year 7-9 and Year 10-12 team — to race at both Casey 

Fields on the 21st of October for a 10-hour race, and of course, the big 

24-hour race at Maryborough over the weekend of the  

24th —26th of November.  

 

Both teams will have 8 riders and 1 pit crew member, with an even 

split of males and females.  

 

There will be practice nights on Wednesdays and Thursdays after 

school, with an occasional weekend practice, depending on  

availability.  

 

Any student who is interested in finding out more details is  

encouraged to contact Mr. Mac.  
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L2P Program 

Contact Penny on  

0418 535 478 
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Winter is here with a vengeance !!  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Why not purchase one of our school beanies? 
 

 
 

School Beanies For Sale 
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 School Doctor’s Clinic 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Doctors In Schools Program  
 

We are very lucky to have Dr. Mohammad Jawad and Practice 

Nurse Kylie Kirk with us starting on Wednesday, 9
th
 August.  

Please take note this service is now on a WEDNESDAY !! 

This service is available free to students. 

  

Any students requiring appointments to see the GP can see  

Mrs. Chapman. 
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 Careers & Pathways 
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 Careers & Pathways 
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 Careers & Pathways 
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 Careers & Pathways 
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The G.H. Edwards Library 
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Our school offers breakfast on Tuesdays and Thursdays. Students have 

toast, milk, fruit, and we also do special breakfasts, for example,     

pancakes. Come along! 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

At St. Arnaud Secondary College, 

we can organise Food Bank  

Hampers for families. If your family 

require assistance, please contact 

Rosanne Chapman, Student  

Wellbeing  Student Support  

Coordinator, at the College on 

54951 811.  

Inquiries are treated confidentially.  

 

We thank Foodbank Victoria for helping us to support our families. 

 
 

Health & Wellbeing 
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Health & Wellbeing 
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Health & Wellbeing 
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Health & Wellbeing 
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Health & Wellbeing 
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Health & Wellbeing 
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Community Events 
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Community Events 
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Community Events 
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School Holidays Events 
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School Holidays Events 
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Expressions of Interest 
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School Uniform Price List 2023 
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School Canteen Menu 

 
Stacey’s Monday Canteen  

Special 
                              

Holidays are approaching                

A variety of foods that need to 

go, no need to pre-order!! 
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2023 Calendar 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

September Sat  9th VSSS Dance Concert — Melbourne 

 Mon-Fri 11th-15th Yr. 10 Work Experience 

 Wed 13th Birchip Cropping Group Field Day 

 Thurs 14th MIPS 

 

 Fri 15th Yr. 8 Active Girls Brunch — Natimuk 

 Fri 15th Last Day of Term 3 — 2pm Finish (Footy Colours’ Day) 

October Mon 2nd Term 4 Begins 

 Wed 4th Yr. 10-12 ADF Careers Talk  

 Thurs 5th LMR Athletics 

 Mon 9th Yr. 10/11 Flourish Girl  

 Mon-Tues 9th-10th Yr. 11 ODE Camp  

 Fri 13th LMR Basketball 

 Mon 16th SSV Athletics 

 Wed 18th LMR Sports 

 Fri 20th Last Day for Year 12 students 

 Tues 24th English Exam 

 Wed 25th NCD Bowls/Shoot 

 Thurs 26th P.E Exam 

 Fri 27th Biology & General Maths Exam 

 Mon 30th Psychology & General Maths Exam 


